
Dear Committee clerk Huntley, 
 
As a property owner of several buildings through out Rhode Island. I’m also a first generational college 
grad & a black business owner. This bill will destroy the rights of land lands through out the state, this 
bill outlines we can not choice to renew a lease at completion. Circumstances change frequently in the 
housing industry & that availability is crucial. 
 
House Bill 7989, proposes residential rent control, rent increase caps, just cause eviction mandates, 
installment payments for security deposits, and harsh penalties. 
 
While the bill aims to address housing affordability and tenant protections, these measures could have 
detrimental effects. Rent control and strict rent caps discourage property investment and maintenance, 
reducing affordable housing availability. Mandating just cause evictions limits landlords' ability to 
address tenant issues promptly. 
 
Requiring installment security deposits increases financial risks for landlords, and annual reporting to 
the Department of Housing burdens already strained resources. 
 
I advocate for alternative approaches that promote housing affordability, private investment, and 
tenant protections without undermining property rights or market dynamics. Collaborative efforts 
among stakeholders can lead to effective housing policies that benefit our communities. 
 
I support the Rhode Island Coalition of Housing Providers. Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jaston Robinson 
81 Central Ave 
Pawtucket, RI 02860 
55jaston55@gmail.com 
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